

Cuomo Wants A ‘Legislative Resolution’ To Primary Date
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Gov. Andrew Cuomo is trying to stay above the fray when it comes to deciding when New York should hold its party primaries next year. 

Cuomo, who made a surprise drop-in at the Long Island Economic Development Committee meeting today here in Albany, said he was hopeful that a “legislative solution” could be brokered in order to comply with the federal MOVE Act, which requires absentee ballots be sent out no later than 45 days before a primary. The Department of Defense denied the state a waiver from the law earlier this month. 

“We should have a legislative resolution, ideally,” Cuomo said. “And I know the Legislature is talking amongst themselves and we’re involved in those conversations, also. And hopefully we’ll come to a conclusion.”
The federal government wants New York to hold its primary no later than Aug. 18 and the Department of Justice is suing the state. 

Senate Republicans want an August primary, but Assembly Democrats are pushing for a June date. 

The Senate GOP has argued that there can’t be a legislative solution — arguing in a court brief that the date ought to be set by a judge — and have said talks at between lawmakers have broken down. But Cuomo hasn’t taken a stand on when the date should be held and acknowledged today he probably won’t. 

“It’s more of an issue for them, frankly, then for me just because of the nature of the situation and the number of people running for office, etcetera,” he said. “We’re participating in the talks, but if anything our role is more facilitating the role of the houses.” 
The primary issue is a complicating factor in the overall redistricting process, which must be completed next year. All 212 legislative seats are up for re-election. The jockeying could actually result in three primaries in 2012: one for the GOP presidential primary, one for congressional offices and a third for state elections.
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